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Lynne Neagle 
Chair of the Children, Young People and Education Committee 

15 May 2017 

Dear Lynne 

Thank you for your letter of 4 May seeking the Children, Young People and Education 
Committee’s input in shaping the School Organisation Code before it is laid before the 
Assembly. 

As you are aware the School Standards and Organisation (Wales) Act 2013 requires the 
Welsh Ministers to issue a School Organisation Code.  Before issuing or revising the Code 
they must consult with local authorities, school governing bodies, her majesty’s Chief 
Inspector of Education and Training in Wales and any other person they consider 
appropriate. 

I announced my intention to consult on revisions to the School Organisation Code in 
Plenary in November 2016.  Subsequently on 30 June 2017 I issued a written statement 
advising Assembly Members of the launch of a 14 week consultation on the draft Code.  I 
encouraged Assembly Members to respond and to urge parents, teachers and communities 
in their constituencies to do so also.  The consultation ended on 30 September 2017.   

We are currently in the process of analysing consultation responses, a summary of which 
will be published before summer recess.  The Code must then be updated to reflect 
consultation responses before being laid before the National Assembly for Wales for 40 
days, which does not include any time during which the Assembly is dissolved or is in 
recess for more than four days.  The Code may then come into force unless the Assembly 
resolves not to approve it.  If no such resolution is made before the end of that period the 
Welsh Minister must issue the revised Code in the form of the draft.  We expect the Code to 
be published in the autumn and to come into force before the end of the year. 

CYPE(5)-16-18 - Paper to note 3

mailto:Gohebiaeth.Kirsty.Williams@llyw.cymru
mailto:Correspondence.Kirsty.Williams@gov.wales


 

 

I will forward you the draft Code for the Committee to have sight of before it is laid before 
the Assembly. 
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Kirsty Williams AC/AM 

Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros Addysg 
Cabinet Secretary for Education 
 
 




